
Message From Mrs Reilly... 
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Term 2 Week 2 2021 

Dear Parents/Caregivers, 
 

Welcome back to Term 2. We’ve hit the ground running!!! 
 

Our Staff Development Day was a great success. We explored our 
Mathematics data and how to teach more explicitly to meet the needs of 
the students. Our focus is on students’ understanding of place value.   
 

It was wonderful to be able to sing at our 
Easter liturgy. The children certainly enjoyed 
it as they prayed through song.  Anzac Day 
was remembered with a very moving and  
reflective liturgy. The children all contributed 
to making their class wreath which was laid 
on our prayer focus. Thank you to the parents 
and friends who joined us for these liturgies.  
 

We’ve just finished two weeks of collaborative meetings with parents of 
students with Personalised Plans. These were wonderful opportunities 
to share our reflections on their learning and together set new goals. We 
really appreciate the way in which you actively participated in your 
child’s learning. Any other parents who would like to meet with their 
child’s teacher please ring or email the school office and organise a 
time.  
 

Kindy, Year One and Year Two had a great surprise when they were 
able to watch the “Alice in Wonderland” movie. Lots more fun to come 
with our Mad Hatter’s Tea Party!! 

 

Stage 3 headed off to Camp with 
enough luggage to last them three 
weeks!!  They were so excited and 
couldn’t wait to try all the fun activities. 
Thanks to Mrs Pennay, Mrs Kemp, Ms 
Saaib and Ms Bailey for being       
wonderful chaperones and missing 
out on a good night’s sleep.  
 

Netball clinics begin today for the Primary students. This is great      
preparation for our Gala Days later on in the term.  
 

We can’t wait to see you at our Mothers’ Day liturgy next Friday.        
Remember to complete the form so that you are COVID registered and 
we can put out enough chairs.  
 
Dates for Celebration of Learning afternoons will be advertised next 
week.  
 

Looking forward to seeing you, 
Trish 



Religious Education News 

Stage 3 Winter Sleepout - 11th June (Fri night/Sat morning pick up) 
More details will follow in the coming weeks 
 

 

Term 2 Whole School Focus Scripture . . . 
 

As we continue to celebrate the Easter Season and fill ourselves with the joy 
of the Risen Christ, we take the time to reflect and wonder about our own 
journeys. We accompany many on this journey as we listen and walk side by 
side to face challenges and celebrate successes. Our students this term will 
use the Gospel story of the Journey to Emmaus to discover the different   
journeys we take. 

  
On the Road to Emmaus - Luke 24:14-35 
That same day two of Jesus’ followers were going to a town named Emmaus. 
It is about seven miles from Jerusalem. They were talking about everything 
that had happened. 1While they were discussing these things,  Jesus himself came near and began walking with 
them. They were not allowed to recognize Jesus.) Then he said, “What are these things you are talking about 
while you walk?” 

 
The two followers stopped. Their faces were very sad. The one named Cleopas answered, “You must be the only 
one in Jerusalem who does not know what just happened there.” 
 

Jesus said to them, “What are you talking about?” 
 

The followers said, “It is about Jesus of Nazareth. He was a prophet from God to all the people. He said and did 
many powerful things. Our leaders and the leading priests gave him up to be judged and killed. They nailed him to 
a cross. But we were hoping that he would free the Jews. It is now the third day since this happened. And today 
some women among us told us some amazing things. Early this morning they went to the tomb, but they did not 
find his body there. They came and told us that they had seen a vision of angels. The angels said that Jesus was 
alive! So some of our group went to the tomb, too. They found it just as the women said, but they did not see    
Jesus.” 
 

Then Jesus said to them, “You are foolish and slow to realize what is true. You should believe everything the 
prophets said. They said that the Christ must suffer these things before he enters his glory.” Then Jesus began to 
explain everything that had been written about himself in the Scriptures. He started with Moses, and then he talked 
about what all the prophets had said about him. 
 

They came near the town of Emmaus, and Jesus acted as if he did not plan to stop there.  But they begged him, 
“Stay with us. It is late; it is almost night.” So he went in to stay with them. 
 

Jesus sat down with them and took some bread. He gave thanks for the food and divided it. Then he gave it to 
them. And then, they were allowed to recognize Jesus. But when they saw who he was, he disappeared. They 
said to each other, “When Jesus talked to us on the road, it felt like a fire burning in us. It was exciting when he 
explained the true meaning of the Scriptures.” 
 

The two followers got up at once and went back to Jerusalem. There they found the apostles and others gathered. 
They were saying, “The Lord really has risen from death! He showed himself to Simon.” 
 

Then the two followers told what had happened on the road. They talked about how they recognized Jesus when 
he divided the bread. 

 



Counsellor’s Corner 

School Fees 

Leaving St Joseph’s 

The Term 2 School Fee Statements are being posted out over the next week. Thank you to the families 
who have paid their Term 1 fees in full or are maintaining an approved arrangement. 

If you have not paid your Term 1 fees please do so ASAP. 

Head office will take over any outstanding accounts for collection and this may impact your financial  
status in the future. 

If you would like to discuss payment of fees or make an arrangement to pay please contact Jenny  
Pendleton on 4726 4200.  

A term’s notice (10 school weeks) in writing must be given to the Principal before the     
removal of a student or a full term’s fees will be payable. The notice can be given any time 
during term for the next term. 

Where appropriate notice has been received a pro-rata credit can be calculated based on 
a 40 week year. 

One exception is that notice in writing will be accepted at any time during Term 4 in relation to the       
following years’ enrolment i.e. the notice period of 10 school weeks will be waived in this circumstance. 

Hello St Joseph’s families 
 
I thought we would start with a specific strategy to help build skills at problem solving and owning our own actions. 
When we are able to Stop and breath we can think and make a choice that will lead to success. A lot of students 
have seen this image in their classrooms and we have talked about it - so sharing this language might build their 
confidence in practicing problem solving at home and at school. 
 
Being Safe and Respectful - Stop Think Do 
Sometimes we just need a 5 second break so the air can settle and things can shift naturally, as adults we can 
often do this - we pause and think about what we are going to say. It is much harder for children, they are learning 
that they don’t have to react, they are “toggling” their brains to regulate their emotions and to make choices that 
lead to more positive outcomes. We can help them practice this with a strategy called STOP THINK DO, the     
image below is one that children can have as a prompt -  

 

 THINK      Breath in Breath out                  DO  

 

Imagining a stop sign when your child has a big feeling bubbling up can give them the 5 second pause, in this time 
they can breathe to calm and think about the choice that can lead to a positive outcome. 
 
Some children tell us they feel they are getting caught all the time, and we all know it is hard to “just not do the 
wrong thing” they are children and some of the most fun can lead to being caught out and getting in trouble. If they 
can practice stopping and think they can make a choice about whether it's worth it to: call out, put down others, 
tease, do cart wheels, pick up someone’s slime or hide a lunch box. Is the time out worth it? Is it worth a call 
home?? Or could using STOP THINK DO mean no play will be lost?? 
Helping your child visualise the stop sign when they sense the big feeling will help them regulate their emotions 
and make more positive -safe and respectful choices. 
 
Thanks, Miss Goode 



Attendance 

Mother’s Day Stall and Liturgy 

We will be holding a Mother's Day Stall on Wednesday 5th May.  
All children are welcome to bring a small amount of money to 
purchase items for their mother, grandmother, aunty, mother-
figure, etc.  If you can help throughout the day please email the 
school at stjosephskwood@parra.catholic.edu.au to advise. 

Our Mother's Day Liturgy will be held on Friday 7th May at 
2:15pm.  Please complete the attached form to RSVP by     
Tuesday 4th May.  https://forms.gle/baHKtWT4dUrZ4hja6 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our focus this term is not only on students’ absenteeism but on those continually coming in late or  
continually leaving early as this disrupts not only their own learning but those of their peers.  This term 
we will be sending letters out to those families and you may also receive a phone call or visit from an 
Attendance Family Liaison Officer. 

 

We have supervision from 8:20am every morning.  If your child is late to school it is essential that they 

are signed in at the front office, with a valid reason given. 

 

We would like to thank all of those families getting their children to school before the bell.  It’s wonderful 
to see them all so settled in their lines ready for learning. 

 

Mrs Marie Brogan 

mailto:stjosephskwood@parra.catholic.edu.au
https://forms.gle/baHKtWT4dUrZ4hja6


NAPLAN 

In Weeks 4 and 5,  Years 3 & 5 will undertake the Naplan Assessments. Please note the test schedule for Year 3 
& 5 is as follows: 
 

*All Year 3 Writing must be completed by Friday 14th May  
**All other tests must be completed by Friday 21st May 

 

Your child will need headphones/earbuds to be able to answer questions during the NAPLAN assessments. 
Please ensure your child has their headphones at school each day. If your child is away on a day when an       
assessment is completed, please do not worry as your child will be able to complete the assessment when they 
return to school.  
 

Our teachers have been working with your child to prepare them for the different styles of questions, especially 
when undertaking these assessments online. All students are encouraged to practice sample NAPLAN tests for 
each test. This is a great way to gain confidence using the online environment. The practice tests can be located 
on the following link - http://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site 

More information regarding NAPLAN online readiness testing can be found at:                
https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment . Please feel free to contact Rochelle Borg if you require further       
information. 

AEDC Survey - Kindergarten families 

Playing our part to Build a National Picture of Child Health  
 
In early 2021, our school, along with thousands of others across the country 
will begin preparations for the fifth Australian Early Development Census 
(AEDC).  

 
The AEDC gives us a national picture of the development, health and well-
being of children in their first year of full-time school. Since 2009, the census results have helped communities, 
schools and governments plan services and develop better policies to target support for children and families.  

 
Children don’t miss any class time, and parents/carers don’t need to supply schools with any new information for 
the census. The AEDC gives us data at a school and community level - it isn’t an assessment of individual        
children.  
 
Some teachers have also noticed that completing the assessments made them more aware of the needs of       
individual children and the class as a whole and that the census results are useful in planning for transitions to 
Year 1 and developing class programs.  
 
Participation in the AEDC is voluntary. Parents/carers don’t need to take any action unless they choose not to  
include their children in the census. To find out more about the census and how communities are using the data to 
help children and families visit the AEDC website: www.aedc.gov.au If you have any questions, you can contact 
Mrs Reilly through the office. 

http://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site
https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment
https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment
http://www.aedc.gov.au


School Photo Day 

Mad Hatter’s Tea Party 



School Zone Offences 

Hair Style Policy 

Hair is to be clean and neatly cut. The following guidelines for students apply: 
 

Girls 

 Shoulder length or longer hair must be tied back. 
 Ribbons, scrunchies or hair accessories in school colours only must be worn. 
 Hair colouring is not permitted. This includes streaks, colour, dyes or excessive gel. 
 Decorative headbands are not permitted. 
 

Boys 

 Neat and simple haircuts. 
 No undercuts, shaved heads, number ones, rats’ tails, man buns, mohawks, mullets or ponytails. 
 Hair colouring is not permitted. This includes streaks, colour, dyes or excessive gel. 



Community News 

Foodbank Contacts 
Below are some numbers from Foodbank 
organisations that can assist with          
groceries.  Please feel free to call them to 
see what they can offer you. 

 

Transformation Edge - Jamisontown    
4731 2419 

 

Christian Mission - Penrith 4704 8809 

 

Westcare - Penrith 4731 3455 



St Joseph’s Birthdays 

Happy Birthday to… 
May - Chidera, Olivia, Binca, Mayling, Joy, Luke, Jared, Benjamin, Adwoa Birago, 

Deng, Zara, Mitchell, Christopher, Lyla, Chloe, Jahkarlia, Visshanth, Eliza, Mathew, 

Emma, Kaedan, Parthenia, Jackson, Muk, Eliza 

Dates for your Diary 

Week 3 Tuesday 4th May  Diocesan Cross Country 

  Wednesday 5th May Mother’s Day Stall 

  Friday 7th May  2:15pm Mother’s Day Liturgy 

 

Week 4 Tuesday 11th May  NAPLAN 

  Wednesday 12th May NAPLAN 

  Thursday 13th May  NAPLAN 

      Year 4 Ranger Jamie Incursion 

  Friday 14th May  Infants Mad Hatter’s Tea Party 

 

Week 5 Monday 17th May  NAPLAN 

 

St Joseph’s Social Media 

Did you know St Joseph’s have many social media platforms to keep yourself updated with school events,    
photos, newsletters, notes, etc 

 

Facebook - St Joseph’s Primary School, Kingswood. NSW 

 

School Website - http://www.stjosephskingswood.catholic.edu.au/ 

 

Twitter - @stjosephskwood 

 

Skoolbag - St Joseph’s Primary Sydney 

 

YouTube - St Joseph’s Primary Kingswood 

If you would like to opt out on your child’s photo, work and name being published please put your request in  
writing and send it to the school office. 

If at any time you change your mind regarding publishing please put your request in writing and send it to the 
school office. 


